Approved
Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes
April 17, 2023

7:00 PM Esposito called the meeting to order. Also present was Selectman Howard Brown. The Board heard complaints from residents regarding a property on Weston Hill Road. There is recurring shooting going on at all hours. Sgt. Daigneault explained that in NH they have the right to shoot on their property as long as they are 300’ from someone’s occupied structure. Everything being described is of a civil nature. The Board explained that we are following Town Counsel’s advice regarding the situation with this property. It’s a long, involved process but we have to do things the right way.
Jess Pomeroy came before the Board to discuss developing a memorial walkway. We need to determine the most suitable spot in town for this. Spencer Lovette spoke of a person in Milford who is working with an organization that collects plastic bags. When they get 500lbs of plastic they turn them in and get a park bench. Pomeroy will reach out to him for the contact information.
Brown motioned to appoint Garth Witty to the Planning Board through 2026 seconded by Esposito. All in favor.
The Board reviewed the minutes from 4/10/23. Brown motioned to accept the minutes from 4/10/23 as written seconded by Esposito. All in favor.
The Board reviewed two quotes to replace the failing lighting at the McCollom Building.  One quote offered a rebate; Joan will have Crosby find out if the second estimate will offer the same.
Sgt. Daigneault informed the Board on the MACC Base BOG meeting regarding the changing of radio frequencies. Milford thinks that we should pay for it because they are calling it an upgrade. We disagree; it is not an upgrade, it’s simply a change of frequency. Daigneault informed Milford that our BOS will be responding as we feel they are violating the IMA.
The MACC Base surplus amount from last year is $15,917.29.
There will not be a Selectmen’s meeting next week on 4/24/23. They will next meet on May 1st.
As there was no further business before the Board Brown motioned to adjourn seconded by Esposito. All in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Joan Cleary




